

September PTC General Meeting Minutes

September 10, 2015

The meeting was called to order by Amber McNinch at 6:36 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance.

Introduction of the New PTC Board and the New Principal Mrs. Erin Peterson.

Past Minutes – A motion was made by Gina DiBlasio to approve the minutes from the May 7, 2015 meeting. The motion was seconded by Mindy Corr. The motion was passed unanimously.

Business Actions: Review of the 2014-2015 financials, discussion of the where the money goes raised by families and fundraisers here at Blue Oaks. There was discussion of the budget and approval of budget. **Amy Wilson** moves to approve the budget, **Nicole Owston** seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously.

Open Positions of Chairs that need to be filled: eScrip, Skate Night, Winter Fundraiser, Tiles 4 Technology.

Volunteers: (Danielle Lauer) We also need PTC Classroom Reps and Art Docents for each class.

Program Updates:

Dinners Out: The first official Dinner Out will be at Noodles & Co. iIn October. We will also be having a mix and mingle meet and greet with the new principal, Mrs. Peterson, on September 23, from 5:30-7:30. It will be a food truck event with music. Come welcome the new principal and ask any questions you may have for her.

Buddy the Bear: Sometimes Buddy can't make events if you know of anyone who may be willing to volunteer as Buddy the Bear please reach out and let us know.

Skate Night – The first skate night will be September 30, from 6:00-8:00 pm, at Roller King.

Book Fair (Amber McNinch and Nicole Owston): This year's theme will be a Monster theme. The Book Fair will be held in the library during the week of October 5-October 9 and during the Bear Jamboree, as well. We need volunteers to make this run smoothly. Please consider donating an hour of your time.

Bear Jamboree: Katie Menear and Sarah Abeyta: The Bear Jamboree will be held on October 9, 2015. We need LOTS of volunteers for this event. We want to make it fun for the kids, in order to do all the

activities that are planned please consider volunteering an hour of your time. Flyers went home for the advanced ticket sales of the event and for the Bake sale as well.

Staff Appreciation – Thank you to all the volunteers who contributed to the Holiday Staff Luncheon! The staff really appreciated it. The Jan. staff appreciation will be a surprise.

Yearbook: (**Becky Barry**) Already in the works, always looking for school related pictures of the Blue Oaks students during school events.

Financial Report: (Sheila Reyes and Rachel Ashe) Discussion of the budget and upcoming expenses and profit and loss were presented.

Birthday Marquee: (Cindy Mastro) *Please* get your birthday wishes in 2 weeks before the day you want, not on a weekend and no last names.

eNews: (Rachelle Blessing) Discussed upcoming school events, always read your e-news.

Principal's Report – Mrs. Peterson is looking for a Site Council Representative. It is an elected position, if you know anyone that would be interested or perfect for this position please contact Mrs. Peterson and the Rep needs to be in place by early October. .

Teachers' Reports – The teachers gave updates on field trips, academics and other classroom activities for grade K – 5.

The meeting was adjourned by Amber McNinch at 7:45pm.